

## THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

October 13, 1989

Dear Barbara:

It is, indeed, a pleasure to extend my congratulations to you for being honored with the 1989 Appeal of Conscience Award.

This gathering of friends and colleagues is a tribute to the inspiring humanitarian gestures you have made throughout your distinguished public life.

The love and caring devotion you have offered your fellow man and woman, at home and abroad, is a testament to your endearing belief that all individuals are equally deserving of respect and dignity. You may be proud of the outstanding example you have set for others to follow.

Marilyn and I are most grateful for the kindness you have shown us this past year and we look forward to many more years of friendship and close association.

Dan Quayle